Gordon Murray Automotive to showcase iconic collection of cars at the 82nd Members' Meeting

- Gordon Murray Automotive to feature at 82nd Members' Meeting.
- Dario Franchitti MBE to drive T.50s in special on-track demonstration.
- The 82nd Members' Meeting presented by Audrain Motorsport takes place Saturday 12 and Sunday 13 April.
- <u>Join the GRRC</u> now to secure tickets to the 2025 motorsport season opener at Goodwood and enjoy a host of year-round benefits.

Goodwood is pleased to announce that Gordon Murray Automotive (GMA) will return to the Members' Meeting presented by Audrain Motorsport to showcase an outstanding array of cars.

Taking centre stage at the 82nd Members' Meeting will be the GMA T.33 and T.50s Niki Lauda, with the duo lapping the historic Motor Circuit across the weekend. IndyCar Series Champion Dario Franchitti will get behind the wheel of the T.50s - which he unveiled alongside Professor Gordon Murray and The Duke of Richmond at the 81st Members' Meeting in 2024 - for a high-octane demonstration.

Following its public debut at the 78th Members' Meeting in 2021, Gordon Murray Automotive is more than halfway through customer car production of the highly exclusive 100-model run of T.50 supercars. Members' Meeting attendees can look forward to an auditory delight as GMA V12 engines come to life around the historic Motor Circuit.

The Goodwood Road Racing Club and their guests will be able to view the T.33 supercar, T.50s track car and a range of beautifully-engineered GMA V12 engines, which will be on display on the Brooklands Lawn. The nearby paddocks will showcase an eclectic selection of cars from Professor Gordon Murray's personal collection that each have served as inspiration for his six decades of lightweight design and engineering art.

In recent years, GMA has selected the Members' Meeting as *the* place to unveil its exceptional cars, including the public debut of the T.50 (2021), T.33 (2022), T.33 Spider (2023) and the global dynamic debut of the T.50s at the 81st Members' Meeting (2024).

Speaking ahead of appearing at the event, **Professor Gordon Murray CBE** said: "Sharing our range of exclusive, lightweight, driver-focused supercars with our customers and the knowledgeable Goodwood audience is always a joy. Every time we fire up the T.50, T.50s Niki Lauda, or T.33 supercars it is a real treat for the eyes and ears, this year's Members' Meeting is set to be a fantastic way to mark 60 years of automotive design."

The Duke of Richmond CBE DL said: "We are delighted to welcome Gordon and his team to the Members' Meeting for the fifth consecutive year. Our guests always look forward to seeing the iconic and unique cars Gordon has designed up close, and having witnessed the debut of the T.33 and T.50s in recent years, the ontrack moment will be nothing short of fantastic."

Philip Lee, Gordon Murray Group CEO said: "The GMA business is proud of its heritage and the rich tapestry of road and race cars that have inspired the vehicles we build today. It's almost a year since we moved T.50 manufacturing to our new Vehicle Production Centre at our new Highams Park Group Headquarters in Surrey and we've now delivered more than half the customer cars. Celebrating the unique sound and engineering art of our GMA line-up at Goodwood will set the scene perfectly as we focus on completing all T.50 customer vehicles this year."

The Gordon Murray Automotive demonstration joins the previously announced <u>Lotus 97T demonstration</u>, <u>GT3 competitive Shoot-Out</u>, and <u>all-sustainable fuel race list</u>, including the new <u>Win Percy Trophy</u>.

Tickets for the 82nd Members' Meeting are exclusively available to Goodwood Road Racing Club Members and Fellows <u>here</u>. Further information about joining the Fellowship, including the host of benefits on offer, is available *here*.

-ENDS-

Notes to Editors:

82nd Members' Meeting presented by Audrain Motorsport will take place on Saturday 12 & Sunday 13 April 2025.

Tickets

Tickets can be purchased by Members and Fellows of the Goodwood Road Racing Club at <u>goodwood.com</u> or by calling the Ticket Office on +44 (0)1243 755055.

Contact

For more information about Goodwood's motorsport events, please contact Katharine Morgan, PR Manager: <u>Katharine.Morgan@goodwood.com</u>

For all other press enquiries please contact: media@goodwood.com

Imagery and news from Goodwood are available from our <u>Press & Media site</u>.

Stay up to date with all future announcements and on-event action across our social channels:

X (formerly Twitter) | Facebook | Instagram | YouTube

About the 82nd Members' Meeting presented by Audrain Motorsport

The Goodwood Members' Meeting is an access-all-areas, epic weekend of motor racing, hosted by and exclusively for the Goodwood Road Racing Club.

As well as a full programme of racing, the Members' Meeting features all kinds of cars from classic tintops and GTs, to motorcycles and open wheeled Formula 3 and Formula 1 machines, offering visitors a friendly and intimate atmosphere. A winning formula of spectacular cars, high-speed track demonstrations, car launches, fun-packed festivities and great entertainment, along with the very best food and drink.

Founded by The Duke of Richmond, the annual event aims to recreate the atmosphere and camaraderie of the original BARC Members' Meetings held at Goodwood throughout the 1950s and 1960s.

About Audrain Motorsport

Audrain Motorsport is all about the chance to share extraordinary experiences centred around the way you want to engage with cars and motorcycles. No matter where your passion connects, on a tour, rally or back country drive; exploring the limits of your car and your talent against the clock on a track; as an insider at the world's leading Concours d'Elegance and historic races; or sharing conversation with the movers, shakers and legends of the motoring world in an intimate setting, we are here to make it possible.

Audrain Motorsport promises "curated immersive automotive experiences" for all its members who are looking to take their passion to the next level, and to operate at the top of the automotive lifestyle chain.

For more information, please visit <u>www.AudrainMotorsport.com</u> and stay up-to-date with all news and information by following us on our YouTube Channel and social media platforms.

About the Goodwood Road Racing Club

The Goodwood Road Racing Club (GRRC) is the community of motorsport enthusiasts at the core of Goodwood's iconic events and motoring legacy. The club is a growing community of all ages who share The Duke of Richmond's passion for motorsport.

With a host of benefits, entry fellowship status is open to all at just £85 per year. <u>Joining the GRRC</u> Fellowship is the only way to become a full GRRC Member.